
  

 

 

 

 

        By E-Mail 

        February 12, 2024 

Mariama James 

Downtown Independent Democrats 

 

Dear Mariama James: 

 Based on a review of independent expenditure information disclosed during the 2023 

election cycle, the New York City Campaign Finance Board has determined that Downtown 

Independent Democrats demonstrated substantial compliance with the New York City Charter and 

Board Rules. 

 This concludes our review and a response to this letter is not required. Please retain records 

for three years, particularly records of any communication, expenditure, or contribution that you 

determined was not reportable in case questions arise in the future. Material already submitted 

need not be retained. 

 Thank you for your cooperation throughout this process. 

 

Sincerely, 

  

 

 

Jesse Schaffer 

Director of Special Compliance 

 

 


